
October 20, 2016 
 
The Honorable Bruce Rauner 
Governor of Illinois 
State Capitol 
207 Statehouse 
Springfield, IL 62706 
 
 
Dear Governor Rauner: 
 
The U.S. Departments of Labor and Education (Departments) appreciate Illinois' efforts to address the 
deficiencies in the State's Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) Unified State Plan (Unified State 
Plan or State Plan) that were identified by the Departments' June 2016 State notification letter (notification 
letter).  After careful review of the revisions and/or action plan, as applicable, submitted by Illinois to address the 
issues that we identified, the Departments are pleased to inform you that we have determined that Illinois has 
responded satisfactorily to address those issues, as required by the notification letter.  Consistent with your 
submissions in response to the notification letter, Illinois is prepared to move forward in implementing its State 
Plan. 
 
Thank you for quickly submitting the necessary revisions and/or action plan.  We value Illinois' commitment to 
work together with stakeholders and the Departments to support the public workforce system.  Illinois has made 
tremendous strides in implementing WIOA, as evidenced by the strong partnerships and foundation for success in 
reforming and realigning the workforce system as articulated in WIOA and your State Plan. 
 
The Departments will provide technical assistance and monitor Illinois’ progress on an ongoing basis as we work 
together to realize the vision of WIOA and implement its programs.  The Departments will work with you and 
your agencies and staff to help Illinois submit a 2018 State Plan modification that reflects the State’s experience 
in implementing WIOA and the innovations it has undertaken to improve the timeliness and quality of services to 
jobseekers and employers. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Christine Quinn, Employment and Training Administration, Chicago 
Regional Administrator, (312) 596-5403 or email: quinn.christine@dol.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
Portia Wu 
Assistant Secretary 
Employment and Training Administration 
 
Johan E. Uvin 
Deputy Assistant Secretary  
Delegated the Duties of the Assistant Secretary for Career, Technical, and Adult Education 
 
Sue Swenson 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Office of Special Education and Rehabilitative Services 
 
Janet LaBreck 
Commissioner 
Rehabilitation Services Administration 
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